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Annual Report 
 
 
In 2019, the number of the class members increased steadily.  
With our new class member Peter Karrie, we got a brand new boat in the fleet (Nefeli, GER 
859). Peter had a successful start into the European series, and will participate at the North 
American series during this winter. 
 
Nine boats anticipated at the Worlds – two of them came from Northern Germany. The 
Southern fleet was either from Starnberg-Lake or Brombach-Lake. 
 
The German Open took part at Starnberg-Lake with only two races, due to low winds. Jo 
Schwarz from Lake Constance is the winner. 
 
The fleet has shown interest in racing in the South of Europe in the future and we hope to draw 
in more crews for the upcoming season. The Europeans in Portoroz should help in this. 
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